
 
      The Wandering Divan            

“Stronger Together”

 Fellow Nobles, it gives me great pleasure 
to deliver to you the very first issue of The 
Wandering Divan, a newsletter of the Divan of 
the Mazol Shriners. The purpose of our 
Newsletter is to bring the Divan closer to the 
various clubs and the Nobility situated around 
our province. As we travel to the various 
encampments we will report on our visits and 
pass along to you the many things we will learn 
along the way. This Newsletter will also be an 
opportunity for me and the Divan to inform you 
and keep you abreast of what we are doing. We 
had a very successful Annual meeting this year 
despite the winter storm that engulfed St. 
John’s. Many of you were not able to attend the 
meeting so this issue will bring you some of the 
highlights of the weekend beginning with my 
address at our Annual Banquet.  

I have two main objectives for my year as 
your Potentate, Increased Membership and the 
building of closer ties between the Divan and 
all Nobility in the province. It is my hope that 
this Newsletter will help accomplish both. 

 If you have any suggestions for this 
Newsletter, please pass them along to our 
Editor, Noble Paul Reid. 

 
Thank you, 
ILL. Sir Rolly Card 

 

Illustrious Sir Rolly Card 
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Potentate remarks to Mazol AGM and 
Installation Banquet. 
Holiday Inn, St. John’s 
 

Illustrious Sirs, Members of the Divan, 
Special guest, Nobles, Ladies and Gentlemen 
 

Last time I was this excited…  was the 
time I was appointed 1st Vice President of the 
Greater Herring Neck Regional Chapter of the 
Society of Natural History dedicated to the 
study of the sex habits of the local snail 
population…. but I digress. 
 First let me say what an honour it is for 
me to be standing here tonight as Potentate of 
Mazol Shriners for 2017. I am truly humbled by 
the confidence and trust you have placed in me 
and I hope that at the end of my term you will 
be able to say that your trust and confidence was 
well placed. 

It’s great to see that so many of you 
decided to brave the elements and come out to 
attend this weekend’s events. You know, we’re 
a rare lot…we must be. We work tirelessly to 
support our fraternity and our Philanthropy 
“Shriners Hospitals for Children”. We attend 
meetings. We fundraise. We cook meals and we 
eat, drink and party…..and we have fun doing it. 
Not everything is rosy all the time but we love 
what we do….so we suck it up and do it 
anyway….. and so it is this weekend. We 
believe strongly in our cause, so, it’s no wonder 
to me that we, Mazol Shriners…you…. have 
achieved a great deal of success. 
 We have a very good and well managed 
patient care system. Our patient Katherine 
Cole’s story as delivered tonight by Patient 
Chair, Noble Ralph Miller, attested to that fact. 
Thank you, Noble Ralph, for those remarks. 
This past year (2016) we treated 72 children 
from this province at our Montreal, Boston and 
Philadelphia Hospitals and our Gander outreach 
clinic, for a total of 117 appointments. 

 
 

We contributed almost ¾ of a million 
dollars toward construction of our new 
Canadian Hospital that opened in Montreal in 
October, 2015, at a cost of $130,000,000.00. 

Those are things that all Mazol Shriners 
and Ladies can take pride in. 
 Great things are happening behind the 
scenes as well. For example, just this past week, 
through the combined efforts of some of our 
local Shriners, and some of our Montreal 
Hospital staff, arrangements were made for one 
of our shrine patients to meet his hero, Hockey 
sensation Sydney Crosby, while our patient was 
attending an appointment at our Montreal 
Hospital. That’s not something money can buy, 
and those things don’t just happen …but they 
do when Shriners get involved. You can bet 
that was one happy patient. Thank you to the 
people that made that happen. 

One of the traditions we have as Shriners 
is that each new Potentate has a lapel pin made 
to celebrate his year. Like all past potentates, I 
did the same. On the table beside your setting is 
a pin. The design is something Lady Helen and 
I worked on together and reflects who we are 
and our place…where we live. We requested, 
and was granted, permission from the province 
to use the Provincial “coat of arms”. If you read 
the words at the bottom it says, “stronger 
together”, which reflects the fact that we are 
stronger and more effective when we all work 
together. In addition, Lady Helen has her own 
pin that she is using as a fundraiser for the year. 
I’m going to ask her to come up and tell you a 
bit about it herself…Lady Helen. 
 One of the greatest strengths we have is 
our Shrine ladies. I must tell you I’m an 
advocate for greater involvement by our Shrine 
Ladies in all aspects of our organization. Our 
ladies are a huge source of strength and support 
in everything we do. Thank you, ladies. 



There are a couple of initiatives that are 
high priorities going forward. One and probably 
the biggest one is membership growth. Like 
most service organizations we are finding it 
difficult to attract new members.  In fact, despite 
considerable effort, our membership has been in 
decline in the recent past. That’s not surprising, 
however, we must stop and reverse that trend, if 
our fraternity is to carry on the work we are 
doing, into the future.  Our new Membership 
Chair, Noble Brandon Pike, who is one of our 
youngest Nobles, has agreed to take on the task 
of recruiting new members. We have set a target 
of 25 new members for 2017.  Noble Brandon 
is young, full of energy, and eager to get at his 
new role. He has shared some of what he has in 
mind with me, and I like what he’s planning. 
That said, he will need the support of the clubs, 
units and Nobles. If you know a Master Mason 
in your lodge that might be interested in joining 
the Shrine, let Noble Brandon know 
(brandonpike@hotmail.com). He will do the 
rest.  

Communications, both internal and 
external is something that we must improve. We 
need to get better at bringing our message to the 

public and we need to improve on how we 
communicate amongst ourselves so we are more 
aware of what we are all doing at the club level 
and what the executive is doing on behalf of the 
membership. We have made some steps in the 
right direction but we need to do more. I believe 
strongly that an informed membership is a 
better served membership. 

I want to finish by saying that myself and 
Lady Helen can do very little by ourselves, 
however, as an organization of energized 
Shriners and Shrine ladies we can do just about 
anything we put our minds to. I want all of you 
to think about that in the days and weeks ahead, 
and let’s work together to grow our Temple and 
help the kids of this province, that need our help. 
Just think about it…we are, 

 
                    “Stronger Together”. 
 
 
Thank you, 
 
ILL. Sir Rolly Card 
Potentate 2017  
Mazol Shriners

 

 
 



  

Illustrious Sir Rolland Card 
Potentate 

Noble Paul Rose 
 Chief Rabban 

Noble C. Brian Peckford 
Oriental Guide 

Noble J. Robert Barrett, 
Asst. Rabban 

Noble David G. Pike 
High Priest & Prophet 

Noble Michael E. Bruce 
Treasurer 

ILL. Sir William W. Smith 
Recorder 

Let me introduce your Divan 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

L TO R Back:  Noble Bill Smith & Lady Betty, Noble Brian Peckford & Lady Cheryle,  
Noble David Pike & Lady Brenda, Noble Michael Bruce 
L TO R: Front: Noble Paul Rose & Lady Sharon, ILL. Sir Rolly Card & Lady Helen, 
Noble Robert Barrett & Lady Zana. 

ILL. Sir Rolly Card with his children 
L TO R: Jason, Noble Max Downey, Tracy, Jeff, and ILL. Sir Rolly Card 

Installation and Banquet Pictures 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

L TO R: ILL. Sirs, P.P.’s John Brake, Den 
Billiard & George Stockley. 

Mazol Shriner of the Year 2016 
Noble Walter Bennett 

2017 Divan Ladies 



  Noble Scott Bartlett with Lady Karen ILL. Sir Elmer Ryzuk, P.P. & 
Lady Margaret 

Our Marshalls with ILL. Sir Rolly Card 



 
 

  

Visit WWW: Shrinersvillage.com 
See What is being done for Our Children 



  

Our Annual Fezeroo Sweep for 2017 will soon be launching. 
Watch for it and sell as many tickets as you can. 

Fezeroo Sweep Draw for 2016. A fine bunch of Nobles and Lady’s 

Mazol Dates and Events to Remember 



 

Editor: Noble Paul Reid, pcreid17@me.com, 709-770-1151 
Asst. Editor: Noble Keith Boone, kboone@nl.rogers.com,  709-753-8899 

Mazol Shriners   Main Office   530 Topsail Road   P. O. Box 2385   St. John's, NL A1C 6E7 
Phone: (709) 364-1591 Toll Free: 1-877-533-1591   Fax: (709) 364-5715 
Email: Main Office: shrine@nf.aibn.com 

NSA 2019 is well along in the planning thanks to the Long Range Shine Club. 
Watch here for details as they become available. 

The Mazol web site can be accessed at WWW:Mazolshiners.com/. Please visit the site to access 
the Mazol Mirror and other items that may interest you about our children and shrine activities. 
The site will be updated and improved throughout this year. Your PR Committee is working 
actively on your behalf. If you have any suggestions and ideas please forward to Webmaster, 
Noble Dave Reeves at dlmobil@warp.nfld.net. 

 


